
 

 

 

18th JUNE 2020 

Dear Parents, 

We have prepared the site for our wider reopening on Monday 22nd June and you will see a number of measures 

in place to welcome the children back. The information below will apply From Monday 22nd June 2020. 

In order to maintain social distancing measures, we are using one way and queueing systems on the school 

ground that we do ask you to respect and adhere to. Dropping children off and picking them up may take longer 

than usual but this is necessary to ensure we are as ‘COVID SECURE’ as possible. 

 I am sure you will appreciate the logistical challenge of organising PODS for children and whilst we have tried to 

consider friendships and class groups, we cannot guarantee that your child will be with all of their friends or with 

their normal teacher. This has been unavoidable based on our pupil capacity in PODS and staffing availability.  

I would also like to remind you that we will be following government guidance in all our procedures and the most 

important rule for us all to follow is that nobody should enter the school site if they have symptoms of COVID 19. 

To support us with this, Wade Deacon Trust have developed ‘safety rules’ (see letter on school website) and this 

includes all children having their temperature taken at the school entrance they use. Please expect staff to ask 

questions about health to you as you drop children each day. 

On your child’s first day, they will receive an updated COVID 19 Home School Agreement which is available on the 

school website and would be useful to share with them before Monday. 

Please use the painted floor markings as a guide for social distancing and queuing. 

FROM MONDAY 22ND JUNE 2020-GATES WILL OPEN AT 8:45 AM  

POD STAFF ENTRANCE EXIT  

SQUIRREL Mrs Hemnell, Mrs 
Adair 

GATE B GATE C Follow the orange footprints to the drop 
off point. Pick up from here too. PICK UP 
AT 2.50PM 

HEDGEHOG Mrs Gains 
Mrs Rimmer 

GATE B GATE A Follow the white footprints to the main 
reception entrance. Pick up from here 
too. PICK UP AT 2.50PM 

JAGUAR Mrs Attwood 
Mrs Fitzgerald 
Mrs Davies 

GATE B GATE C Follow the orange footprints to the 
Jaguar drop off point. Pick up from here 
too. 

PANDA Mrs Askew 
Mrs Vasey 
Mrs Ball 

GATE B GATE A Follow the white footprints to the main 
reception entrance. Pick up from here 
too. 

SHARK Mr Phillips 
Mrs Miller 

GATE D GATE D Follow the queuing system. Pick up from 
this point too 

WOLF Mr Wong 
Mrs Dickinson 

GATE D GATE D Follow the queuing system. Pick up from 
this point too 

TIGER Miss Caldwell 
Mrs Irwin 

GATE D GATE D Follow the queuing system. Pick up from 
this point too 

LEOPARD Mrs Harrison 
Miss Nelms 

GATE D GATE D Follow the queuing system. Pick up from 
this point too 

CHEETAH Mrs Pender 
Mrs Green 

GATE D GATE D Follow the queuing system. Pick up from 
this point too 

 

 



 

 

 

 

To reduce the risk of cross contamination of COVID-19, the following plans are in place: 

 Children will work in groups of similar age children in PODS, not mixing with any other groups of children 

at any point during the day 

 A limited number of adults will remain with your child’s bubble and will not mix with other bubbles 

 These groups will have separate equipment and use play areas at different times 

 All children will have packed lunches in their classrooms. Please note that the kitchen will not be serving 

hot food 

 Desks in classrooms will be spaced out and non-contact activities will be completed 

 Children will be provided with all the necessary equipment and should only bring their packed lunch and 

drink. 

 Children can wear their own clothes and these should be fresh clothes each day. We suggest wearing 

weather appropriate clothing and sportswear on PE days (this will be shared next week) 

 Children should not bring bags to school. 

 There will be no breakfast or after school club provision. 

 We will not be sending any books or work home and children should not bring anything in from home. 

 

We do look forward to welcoming the children back to school next week. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Ian Cooper 

 

Principal 

 

 


